Minutes of the AGM of the Worleston & District Parish Council held on the 17th May 2018 at Worleston Village Hall (7:00pm)

	Present:     Cllrs:
	J Schofield
	G Basford
	M Holman

	
	F Percival
	A Hudson
	  Mrs H Exley (Clerk)

	
	G Vernon
	H Dutton
	  A Sproston

	
	  J Thomasson
	M Astbury
	members of public

	
	  P Jones
	J Schofield
	

	
	
	
	

	Apologies:
	 N Uttley
	
	

	
	Cllr Chris Green
	
	


Minutes of the last A.G.M.:     

These were read and approved (18/05/17).  Proposed by GB and seconded by MA and recorded as a true record.
Chairman's Report (Gary Vernon):

It has been a mixed year for the Parish Council, with the progress made being tempered by sadness & a fair amount of frustration. The main & saddest development this year was the death of our excellent Chairman, Dave Perkins & he is obviously missed by all of us on the Council & by the whole community.
The progress of various projects has been frustrated by many different outside influences, but I’d like to thank all the Councillors & in particular, Helen, Pete & Fred for their efforts in trying to keep everything on track. ie SIDS, Lightsource, lighting at the school & Church.
The neighbourhood plan continues to progress & hopefully, with this year’s funding now becoming available, further progress will be made. Thanks to Andy & Tony Jones for their work on this.
The improvements to the play area on the old hut site continue to progress (we really do need a new name for this area!) & I’d particularly like to thank Anna Schofield for her help with this project & John for the work already completed.
The footpaths to the village hall & outside the shop have now been completed, thanks to Harry for driving this project through.
We’re still trying to find a solution to the parking problem at the school & church but hopefully we are now making progress in this area as well.
This year we have improved our communications channels with Reaseheath College & while we still have issues, I’m hopeful that things will continue to improve. Thanks to Vicky for her perseverance.
All these projects are again going to dominate our agenda for the coming year along with the usual speeding, road condition issues & of course planning. 
Finally, I’d like to thank you all for your support & help during the past year & let’s hope we have a happy & successful 2018/19.

Clerks Report:

The expenditure for the financial year was slightly decreased on last year’s expenditure, even though we paid for the pavement improvements in the village at a cost of £4,900.  

After much persistent, the Parish Council’s accounts are now held with Barclays, which means that we are able to process online banking, which is a timesaver for all of us.  The balance at the close of the financial year was £7,595.

We continue to work towards the goal of having a new playground and since the disappointment of knowing that we are no longer in line for the one off Light Source grant, I have been pursuing alternative funding methods.  With the money raised at the garden fete, hosted by John Schofield, 2 years ago, this will go some way to our 3rd party donation that is needed to secure a grant.  Now that the surveys are completed, the results will be passed back to the playground specialists who will resubmit plans, with costs and from these we will be able to gauge the required funding needed to complete the project.  Reaseheath College are keen to work with us on the is project and it is an ideal opportunity for them to engage with the local community.  One equipment supplier has been to look at the site this week.  

Precept was held at last year’s level, which has allowed us to cover all costs.

The annual pot of £200 (funded by the annual Lightsource grant) was used as donations to the 2 chosen charities for Dave Perkins, Anthony Nolan Trust and the Dogs Trust. The £200 continues to be  available for residents to apply for sponsorship for good causes. We look forward to helping any parish residents, who maybe thinking of fundraising in this financial year.

The SIDS and their operation continue to challenge Peter & Myself and we are still in discussion with Unipart about the conversion to better power supplies.  We are currently waiting to hear from Reaseheath regarding the re-siting of the poles on the Green.  It is proving to be a challenge, but with persistent I feel sure that we can come to a satisfactory compromise.

Thank you again to the Chair for his continuing support and to the Councillors for their help with Parish matters.
Election of Chair, Vice & Clerk
It was proposed that Andy Hudson take over as Chair by AS and seconded by FP
It was proposed that John Schofield remain as Vice Chair by GB and seconded by AH
It was proposed that Helen Exley Continue as Clerk by AH and seconded by FP
All councillors were in agreement of the elected positions.
Planning Matters
Westview 18/5956N – PJ said that he had spoken to the vicar regarding her letter to the Planning department regarding the application and she had agreed to resubmit her comments.  A petition of c70 signatures had been delivered to the planning office to show support for the application and the benefits that the Carpark will bring to the community.  PJ had also spoken to the case officer.

Maple House 18/2052N – HD stated that he felt there was no need for objection and that more houses were need in the village to support the local amenities. AS & FP were also fully supportive of the application.  It was agreed that the Parish Council would register with planning that there was “no objection”.

United Utilities18/2339N – The wording of the application differs from the recent presentation given by UU at the 26/04 meeting.  JS proposed a site visit both day & night so the impact of both could be gauged by the Cllrs of the future developments.  It was agreed that ALL councillors would study the application and feed back to the clerk/Chair their comments and then UU to be contacted with the queries.
Neighbourhood Plan:

AH reported that the funding model had changed, but the application from April 2017 had not changed and the initial request had been accepted.  There is a target start date for Mid June.  Cheshire Community Action had reconfirmed the old quote (no change).  It is regarded and a “simple” parish and therefore should not be problematic.  Plan to review in October and then for the Plan to be in place by early 2019.
Parish Compact:

Funding is still maintained by Cheshire East for the Parish Compact.  This pays for Peter Wilson, litter picker who dedicates 2 hours a week to litter removal around the parish.  Paul Barrett continues with the grass verge cutting.  
Payment of accounts:

Annual insurance premium to Lincs Community Insurance at the maintained annual cost of £256.05

Matters Arising

Pinfold in Poole.  As has looked at the condition & feels that there is some maintenance required; weeding, cutting back of undergrowth and pointing of walls.  AS to approach the neighbouring landowner to ask permission to carry out works  
Public Forum

None
Date of 2017/18 meetings
Thursday  6th July 2017 (7:00pm)


   
Thursday  11th January 2018 (7:00pm)
Thursday 21st September 2017 (7:00pm)


Thursday  15th March 2018    (7:00pm)
Thursday  16th November 2017 (7:00pm)


Thursday  26th April 2018  TBC
    









Thursday   17th May (AGM)    TBC
Signed ......... ............................................Chair                                       Date...................................
Worleston & District Parish Council 
2018 AGM


